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Reducing Light Pollution.

Reducing Light Pollution.



Recommendation:

That this report be received for information.

Report Summary

· This report provides a response to the inquiry regarding reducing light pollution in Edmonton.

Previous Council/Committee Action

· At the July 31, 2001 City Council meeting, Councillor M. Phair made the following inquiry:


“I have attached an article titled Reducing Light Pollution – Is It Possible? that outlines efforts by the City of Calgary to both reduce light pollution and the cost of power for street lighting.



Is Edmonton moving to lower wattage and sodium full-cut-off luminaries?



Would such a change in lighting program be eligible for funding under the City’s energy revolving fund?



Is CO2RE reviewing issues of light pollution?”

Report

· The Signals and Street Lighting Section, Transportation and Streets Department has implemented new street lighting design strategies incorporating new state of the art fixtures in an effort to reduce energy consumption (and associated greenhouse gas emissions) as well as reducing inadvertent lighting of non-target areas from street lighting.

· The City of Edmonton’s current standard for new residential street lighting is to use 100-watt ‘semi cut-off’ fixtures (semi cut-off fixtures direct a majority of the light to the street and sidewalk surface).  This technology is used for all new street light installations, including rebuilt areas (e.g. neighbourhood improvement programs and Capital construction projects). This standard was implemented in 2000.

· The majority of Edmonton’s pre 2000 residential street lighting infrastructure is the 100 watt “cobrahead style” fixture, which provides a less effective light distribution pattern and is a major contributor to light pollution.

· In contrast, Calgary’s current residential street lighting infrastructure consists of the 200-watt “cobrahead style” fixtures, with similar pole height and spacings as Edmonton.  Edmonton’s residential street lighting has been designed to the minimum lighting levels consisting of 100-watt fixtures.  Calgary has the ability to lower the lighting wattage of their residential street lighting from 200 watt to 100 watt, similar to the current Edmonton system.  Calgary’s planned retrofit will reduce their residential street lighting energy consumption down to consumption levels similar to Edmonton. 

· The Transportation and Streets Department is currently evaluating new innovations of cut-off and sealed optic chamber fixtures, which will efficiently illuminate roadways while protecting the nightime sky.  While more light efficient fixtures are being evaluated, it appears that the energy usage standard for each fixture may remain the same (100 watts), although more light will reach the road surface due to the use of state-of-the-art lighting technology.  Additionally, full or semi cut-off fixtures may not meet the Transportation Association of Canada (TAC) lighting level criteria for existing street light pole installations.  However, cut-off fixtures will improve the lighting levels over the existing “cobrahead style” (non cut-off) fixtures.  Some research has been done by lighting companies that indicate that full cut-off fixtures may not be the perfect choice for dark sky-friendly lighting.

· The Transportation and Streets Department is planning on field testing new cut-off and sealed optic chamber fixtures to assess improvements in energy efficiencies and lighting levels, at a few selected test sites over the next few months prior to determining if further retrofit opportunities exist.

· The Energy Management Revolving Fund is based upon energy efficiency projects reducing the utility cost, thus being able to repay the project capital costs.

· If the retrofit of street lighting could be done with a quantifiable reduction in energy use and energy cost, then the revolving fund approach could be used.  The amount in the current revolving fund ($5 million) would likely not be adequate for a significant street lighting retrofit program.  The cost of completing the change over for the entire City of Edmonton is estimated at $12 million.

· If a street lighting retrofit does not reduce energy use, then more traditional funding mechanisms such as bringing this project forward through the Capital Priorities Process would be required.

· Currently, the CO2RE (Carbon Dioxide Reduction Edmonton) Strategy does not identify any strong linkages to light pollution, although reduced light pollution would likely be a co-benefit of many of the proposed strategies to conserve energy and improve energy efficiency throughout the community.

· The City’s Environmental Strategic Plan – Policy Document (approved by Council in 1999) does, however, identify Light Pollution as an emerging issue providing policy direction to monitor and assess the situation.

· It may be more appropriate to further address the light pollution issue (beyond street lighting) through the Environmental Strategic Plan.  This could include such initiatives as increasing the awareness of light pollution issues or the development of a light pollution/trespass bylaw as identified in the attached article.

Background Information Attached

1. Reducing Light Pollution – Is it Possible?  SKYNEWS July/August 2001 article by Bob King

Others Approving this Report

· Rick Millican, General Manager, Transportation and Streets
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